
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 3, 2020 

4:15 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Councilman David Acosta was absent. 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Robert E. Dickenson, Business Administrator 

Edwin Alicea, Director of Public Safety 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Deputy Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public 

Meetings Act, has been given on August 25, 2020 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

  

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment. 

 

 

There being no one to be heard, the Deputy Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda.   

 

Councilman Franceschini stated that there was a kitten that recently tested positive for rabies.  Also, 

Vineland Public Schools will be conducting all remote learning at least until October 13, 2020. 

 

Councilman Vargas reported that PAL is working on summer activities for children.  Councilman 

Franceschini asked why the City does not utilize the YMCA.  Councilman Vargas explained the City does not 

use them because he believes the City has to pay for their services.  There are various park improvements 

continuing and there will be an upcoming ceremony to rename the Boulevard and Montrose Street.  

 

 President Spinelli stated the VDID met and is still planning for the Christmas parade however all other 

outdoor events were canceled due to COVID-19.  He remarked that City Council was happy to see the City and 

the police officers come to a good agreement and gets the officers what they deserve.   

 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Franceschini, and seconded by Councilwoman 

Arthur, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilwoman Arthur 

       Councilman Franceschini 

       Councilman Vargas 

        President Spinelli 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:37 P.M. 

 

             

        Paul F. Spinelli 

ATTEST:                                 President of Council 

                   

 

 

 

       

     Richard G. Franchetta, E.J.D. 

                     Deputy Municipal Clerk 


